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Meeting Minutes
April 5th, 2017
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Arlene Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Acasia Berry, Marc Berry, Ann Van Osdol, Peny Wallace, Lacy Gries
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Planner Nick Kraemer
Community: (see sign-in sheet)

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Add addition of Rus Hargrave presenting for Wasco County Planning Commission, HB 3344, Micromanagement

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None

	IV
	Approval of Minutes 3/15/17 and 3/24/17
Councilor Van Osdol made a motion to approve the minutes of 3.15.17.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.   Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the minutes of 3.24.17.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

	IV
	BUSINESS

	1.
	ODOT Quarry information update ( Nick Kraemer, City Planner)
Kraemer has been coordinating the Quarry application review with former planner Dotty DeVaney and City Attorney Dan Kearns.  He said that staff would like to deem the application incomplete and the City Attorney included a list of the incomplete items in his memo to Council.  The City Council cannot comment on the merit of the project, but Council did indicate that they supported the staff decision to send the application back to the applicant.  If ODOT wishes to complete the application, Council told Staff to ask for a cost recovery agreement that would include pre-application costs.  

	2.  
	Wasco County 2040:  Rus Hargrave, chair of the WC Planning Commission, talked about the WC Comp Plan and LUDO update.  He encouraged Mosier to attend and participate in the upcoming meetings.  

	3.
	City Council Meeting Schedule:  
April 26th—CC meeting  
May 4th—Strategic Planning Session 
May 17th—5-6:00 pm, CC meeting;6:00 pm Budget Committee meeting

	4.
	Attorney RFQ Committee and Schedule

Mayor Burns is organizing a committee to review the RFQ submittals and conduct interviews.  The committee will be comprised of Arlene Burns, Ann Van Osdol, and Acasia Berry.  Marc Berry is the alternate.  The Committee will report back to Council on April 26th.

	5.  
	Interim Attorney Assignment

Mayor Burns reported that CIS has advised the City not to use the current City Attorney while he is in litagation against the City.  M. Berry said that the Council should reserve the right to access Dan Kearn’s knowledge and support with the ODOT Quarry CUP.  Council discussed possible options and decided that the City Manager could choose to use either Dan Olsen or Keith Mobley if necessary.

	6.
	Award Decision for Community Fund Applications

Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve awarding $100.00 to the Seniors of the Mosier Valley and $100.00 to the Mosier Valley Library.  Councilor M. Berry seconded.  Ann Van Osdol recused herself from the vote.  Motion passed with 6 ayes.

	7.
	Consultant Services Oversight Committee

Witt Anderson, a Mosier resident, presented his idea for an Oversight Committee.  He said that he had had a good discussion with John Grim, the City Engineer; Fitzpatrick, City Manager; and Mayor Burns about the City’s permit process.  Fitzpatrick had also spoken about the committee to Mike Gleason, former City Manager of Eugene, who recommended that the City Council address this committee idea during their Strategic Planning process on May 4th.  Council will begin the discussion about the committee at that time.

	8.
	OPRD’s Recreational Trails and Local Government Grant programs:  Approval to apply for funding for the Mosier Hub.
Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the City’s application to the RTP and LGGP for funding for the Mosier Hub.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.


	9.
	HB 3344

Councilor A. Berry requested support of City Council for HB 3344, a sister bill to HB 2131, that addresses fossil fuel terminal applications.  She will compose the letter of support and will bring it to the next meeting.

Councilor Wallace made a motion to support HB 3344.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	10.
	Micromanagement

Mayor Burns brought up the subject of micromanagement.  She is concerned about being accused of overstepping the role of her authority.  Fitzpatrick suggested that this topic be addressed during the development of a Council Policy Handbook, which could be one of the actions that comes out of the Strategic Planning Session.

	V
	Correspondence/Staff Reports/Committee Reports

There will be a Gorge Grown event at the Mosier Community School this Saturday.

	VI
	Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm


Approved this 26th day of April, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                                Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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